








																													Teaching, Learning and Leadership Department 
 
 240 Heritage Hall 
 P.O. Box 790 
 Menomonie, WI 54751-0790 
 715.232.1663 Phone 
   

	 	 	 	 	

February 18, 2022 
 
Re:	Letter	of	Support	for	Parents	in	Community	Action,	Inc.	
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
It is with pleasure that I write this letter of support for PICA Head Start.  I have worked, 
volunteered, consulted, and supported PICA Head Start for over 19 years.  I strongly endorse the 
remodeling	and	expansion	of	the	Workforce	Development	Training	Center	and	Lab	School.	
The	training	center	works	with	the	community	and	PICA	staff	and	parents	to	promote	
learning,	inclusivity,	equity,	and	diversity.	
	
As	a	professor	of	Early	Childhood	Education	and	the	Multiculturalism	Program	at	the	
University	of	Wisconsin	–	Stout,	I	collaborate	with	PICA	Head	Start	to	place	my	students	as	
volunteers	in	the	program.		Our	university	requires	learning	opportunities	for	students	to	
gain	knowledge	and	skills	working	with	children	and	adults	from	diverse	backgrounds	and	
cultures.			Last	semester	I	had	four	students	who	volunteered	for	30	hours	so	that	they	
could	gain	more	knowledge	and	teaching	practice	within	a	diverse	school.		Here	is	a	
reflection	from	one	student	who	volunteered	at	PICA:	“This	experience	was	so	eye	opening	
because	I	grew	up	in	small	predominantly	white	schools.		I	learned	the	value	of	diversity	
and	learned	that	there	are	many	ways	one	can	encourage	multiculturalism	in	the	
classroom.”	
 
The	University	of	Wisconsin-Stout	is	in	Menomonie,	WI	and	borders	up	to	Minnesota.	
While	we	are	growing	in	diversity,	many	of	our	rural	schools	reflect	a	monocultural	
population.		We	are	grateful	for	the	opportunity	to	collaborate	each	semester	with	PICA	
Head	Start.		The	staff	provide	our	students	with	an	experience	that	prepares	them	to	grow	
to	be	culturally	sensitive	and	responsive	to	all	people.		
	
The	quality	of	leadership	and	innovation	that	PICA	Head	Start	provides	to	its	families,	
children,	staff,	and	community	is	outstanding.		They	are	a	model	of	professionalism.	
There	is	no	doubt	that	this	project	will	be	successful	and	lead	to	further	the	quality	of	early	
childhood	programs.	
	
Should	you	require	further	information	please	do	not	hesitate	to	contact	me. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Theresa Kohlmeier, PhD 
School of Education 
Kohlmeiert@uwstout.edu 651-485-6414 
 
	










